RIVERSDALE SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

Meeting at Riversdale Surgery

At 6:25 pm on Wednesday 9th May 2018
MINUTES
Present: 
Chair:

Steve Lockwood  
Minutes:
Gerry Knight

Members:, Eric Allen, Terry Conn, Anna Crawley, Mary Dwyer, Kendal Greaves, Kay Hallam-Black, Wendy Maycock, Jane Morris,  Kate Pudney, John Richer, Keith Venables, Linda Cross (Practice Manager).
Apologies: Ruth Beck, David  Blanchflower, Christine Jordan, Jeanette Lye, John Morrissey.
Acceptance of Minutes of Last Meeting:

The 31/01/18 minutes were accepted after review. Linda to publish on website. 
ACTION: Linda
Actions carried over from last meeting:
· Possible PPG volunteer being sought from scouts/guides. John M. to approach Gary Spendlove for Belper volunteers.



                     ACTION: John M
· Steve asked John Morrissey to see if he could arrange a speaker from Healthcare to attend the next meeting and also, additionally if he would like to speak about his role at Healthcare.








       
          ACTION: John M
· Helen Riley to be invited to PPG.





  ACTION: Linda
New Items & AOB:
· PLACE. The larger defined area is still being discussed (possibly Amber Valley). Discussions continue about extended opening hours in October and a Diabetic Clinic. Keith will formulate a letter to ask the CCG “what is happening?” and pass to Steve.











 ACTION: Keith
· General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR). The Practice will be compliant by 25th May. Members were encouraged to use ‘bcc’ (blind copy) when emailing to multiple recipients to avoid unauthorized disclosure of email addresses.

· Steve and the group thanked Brian Sword for his support, being one of the founder PPG members.

· Linda thanked the PPG for its support for the GP surveys. There were some operational problems discussed and a notice informing patients of what was happening was requested.
· Clair Haynes has asked patients to complete the online questionnaire about “online consultations”.  


            



ACTION: All https://www.engage.england.nhs.uk/survey/online-consultations-public-engagement/
· NHS 70th Anniversary. Suggestions of events to Steve and Linda. 

ACTION: All
· The Group thanked Linda Knight for her new Children’s Booklet distributed in the waiting rooms under the PPG name. Over 100 were taken. 



ACTION: Gerry
· Babington closure. Report on public response to be made to CCG on 22nd June, and to “Belper 4 PPG Chairs” on 28th June and to Riversdale PPG on Tuesday 3rd July - Helen Dillistone will attend.
· Lloyds pharmacy is now run by Jhoots. There is general concern over this branch. Patients should complain to Jhoots head office and/or vote with their feet.

· Concern was raised about access to the Practice Pharmacist. Her hours for use by the Practice have been reduced by her employer. Linda also noted the reduction of a GP’s hours for the next four months due to personal reasons and the inability to recruit a locum to cover it. This will impact appointment availability and reflects the general lack of available GPs. 

              Next Meeting:
 TUESDAY 3rd July 2018 at 1825 hrs PROMPT.
Contact: riversdaleppg@gmail.com

